
  

 

  

 

Alternate Giving Ideas 
The Wildwood Historical  

Society, Inc. and the Boyer  

Museum were made possible 

through the contributions of 

many individuals in our  

community. 

The gifts you make today help 

preserve the memories of the 

past.  Please consider  the  

Historical Society in your will. 

Friends of the Wildwood Historical Society, Inc. 

Name ________________________________________________________ 

Address ______________________________________________________ 

City _________________________________State  ______  Zip _________ 

Telephone _________________   E-Mail____________________________ 

          Membership Class 

 Life . . . . . . . . . . . . .

 Business . . . . . . . . .  

 Sponsor  . . . . . . . . . 

 Contributing . . . . . . 

 Family  . . . . . . . . . .   

 Individual . . . . . . . . 

 Student . . . . . . . . . . 

 

 Renewal        New 
Please check membership class and 

enclose fee with application. 
 
 

Wildwood Historical Society, Inc. 
George F. Boyer Museum 

3907 Pacific Avenue 

Wildwood, NJ  08260  

(609) 523-0277 
 

E-Mail: wildwoodhistoricalsociety@hotmail.com 

AV-09-2 

$200. 

$50. 

$50. 
 

$25. 

$15. 
 

$10. 

$5. 

 

Wildwood Historical Society, Inc. 
George F. Boyer Museum 

3907 Pacific Avenue 

Wildwood, New Jersey  08260 

(609) 523-0277 

MEMBERSHIP 
     We are always looking for new members to 
help preserve Wildwood’s history.  Now is the 
time to renew your membership.  If you have 
done so already, we thank you.  Because of 
rising costs of maintenance and utilities, dona-
tions are welcome, too!  Membership dues help 
to cover the cost of mailing, notices, newsletters 
and notification of special events. 

Lucky Club  -  1960 

4716 Atlantic Avenue, Wildwood, NJ 

Condos  -  2009 

 . . . . . . a message from 

the President 
    
 

   Summer‟s come 

and gone and now we 

make ready for the 

holidays.  Keep in 

mind that we are on 

our winter schedule,  

open Thursday, Fri-

day and Saturday, from 9:00 AM to 

2:00 PM.  The museum hosted several 

thousand visitors this past season, and 

collected some very unusual artifacts.  

We invite you to visit and see what 

your local museum has to offer. 

   In addition, we continue to catalog 

and up-grade the way our collections 

of photos are stored.  Most of the 1960 

Wildwood property photos have been 

scanned.  When that project is com-

pleted, we hope to start on a series of 

photos from North Wildwood taken in 

the early 1980s.  In this way they can 

be stored on a compact disk and then 

be made available for visitors to view. 

   Our Board of Directors is presently 

recruiting members to serve on our 

Board.  Do you have any special tal-

ents that could benefit the museum?  

Do you know your way around a com-

puter?  Do you have any helpful book-

keeping knowledge, or other profes-

sional skills?  Our members have been 

known to paint, do minor electrical or 

plumbing work, or just be there to as-

sist at functions.  If you think you 

might be interested in donating some 

time for a very worthy cause, please 

call me at the museum.   

   On a rather sad note, for those of you 

familiar with the museum‟s official 

greeter, “Buddy,”  we are sad to report 

that he passed away this summer at the 

advanced age of 15.  We miss him and 

extend our sympathy to his master and 

our manager Bob Bright.  

The George F. Boyer Museum 

Issue  #24                                       The Wildwoods By-The-Sea, New Jersey                                        Fall, 2009 

  
 

 
 

 

   

 

Preserving the  

history and memories 

of the Wildwoods . . .  
The  

Wildwood Historical  

Society, Inc. 

 

Wildwood High School 1952 South Jersey Champs 
Seated left to right:  B. Tamini, W. Hall, B. Osborne, G. Cottman, J. MacDonald, J. Craven.  

Standing left to right:  B. Johnson, P. Palmer, D. Breslin, R. Nordaby, C. Salter, B. Deaver, B. 

Penkethman, P. Hettenbach, D. DeWeese.  Photo courtesy of Meredith Trede and the Louise 

Jacoby Estate, WHS, Class of 1954. 

 
 
 
 

We extend a sincere 

“Thank You” to those who 

continue to contribute to 

our new building fund and  

we  are grateful for the 

generosity of all that came 

forward to help in our 

cause.  We could never 

have done it without so 

many caring people. 

   In closing, our Board and Staff of 

the Wildwood Historical Society ex-

tend the best of this holiday season to 

you and yours.  Our wish for you for 

the New Year  is to live simply, love 

generously, care deeply, speak kindly, 

and enjoy life. 

 
 

 

 

Anna M. Vinci, President 



     

 Available are books, VHS 

tapes and DVDs dealing with the 

history of the Wildwoods.  Come 

in and browse around.  You might 

find something for yourself or a 

gift for the “hard to buy for” per-

son in your life. 

 

Proceeds benefit the Museum 

Also available by mail  -   

Call for shipping and handling charges 

Call (609) 523-0277 

 

HOURS 
 

 

Closed all National Holidays 

and Sundays 

SUMMER HOURS 

Monday thru Saturday,  9:00 -  2:00 PM 

WINTER HOURS 

Thursday thru Saturday, 9:00  -  2:00 PM 
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2009 Executive Board 

Anna M. Vinci, Editor 

Curator’s Corner  
    by Bob Scully  

 Our collection of memorabilia and artifacts continues to grow.  

Lou Suppa, a retired Wildwood policeman, brought in a collection of 

photos from the police department going back to 1953.  Scott Hand 

brought in a photo of the late Harold Sherwood and an Army WAC sell-

ing  WW II war bonds.  There were also photos of Five Mile Beach 

Buses, and Grand Prix auto racing at 4600 Ocean Avenue.  Chris White 

gave us a photo of the Pacific Hotel in 1903 that stood at Andrews and 

Pacific Avenue  A 1946 and 1954 Polk Directory was given to us by Joe 

Gerety.  They are an invaluable source of information for us. The Vinci 

Family gave us a framed Salvation Times  North Wildwood political 

newspaper from 1927.  One great find came from Bob McLaughlin.  It is 

the store safe belonging to R. W. Ryan one of the early settlers of Wild-

wood in the late 1800s.  Ryan opened the first store on this island.  The 

safe is now on display in our new addition.  Bill Callahan dropped off a 

photo of an Atlantic Tobacco Company 1920s truck and Dave Williams 

of the Wildwood Crest Historical Society continues to share his photos 

with us.  Stop in and see for yourself.  There‟s so much to see! 
        . . . . . .until next time 

 

 

 
 
 

Pictured at 

left are 

beach per-

sonnel taken 

in 1954.  

Below are 

the guards in 

1958.   The 

photos were 

furnished by 

Fred Grosse, 

Jr.  They 

were taken 

from his 

grand-

mother‟s 

photo  

album.  She 

was married 

to Wild-

wood‟s long

-time beach 

director, 

“Dutch” 

Hoffman.  

Thank you, 

Fred for 

sharing the 

photo col-

lection with 

us. 

The Tom Cat 
     Do you remember a place called  

“The Tom Cat” on West Rio Grande 

Avenue?  Let us know your thoughts on 

this place that was an important part of  

many lives in the 1950s.  What kind of 

car were you driving?   Did you meet 

your best gal or guy there?  Do you re-

member the waitresses?  Drop us a line 

(or if you have a photo of the restaurant) 

a t  w i l d w o o d h i s t o r i c a l s o -

ciety@hotmail.com.  We look forward to 

hearing from you. 

 

     

 A v a i l a b l e 

are books, VHS 

tapes and DVDs dealing with the history of the Wild-

woods.  Come in and browse around.    A particular 

“bargain” is the “Wildwood by-the-sea” book for 

$20.  This historical pictorial of the boardwalk is the 

last printing.    Why not stop in and look around.  You 

might find some-

thing for yourself 

or a gift for the 

Proceeds benefit the Museum 

Also available by mail  -   

Call for shipping and handling charges 

Call (609) 523-0277 
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and Sundays 

SUMMER HOURS 

Monday thru Saturday,  9:00 -  2:00 PM 
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Thursday thru Saturday, 9:00  -  2:00 PM 
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2009 Executive Board 

Was Hatties Coffee Pot Wildwood’s an-

swer to “Starbuck’s” or maybe the forerunner?  We came 

across this 1960 photo in our archives.  The property was 

located at 343 West Spicer Avenue. 

FIRST 

KISS! 
 

Pictured here are 

Maria Mattera of 

Gus’ Pizza in 

Wildwood,  

and Bill Markee 

of Wildwood.  

The photo was 

taken in about 

1962.  Photo 

courtesy Maria 

Mattera 

    Curator’s Corner  

     by Bob Scully  
     Special thanks to Amy Russo Coleman who brought us the 

photos we needed for the “Russo Family Tree.”  The tree hung in 

Russo‟s Restaurant for many years until the restaurant  was de-

molished.  It now hangs in the museum.  The Ray Gibbs family, 

formerly of North Wildwood, stopped in and dropped off  ink blotters with Wil-

liam H. Bright Company advertisements on them.  Does anyone remember what 

blotters were used for???? 

     At the 50+ Wildwood High School Reunion last month, Don Springer (WHS

-1957) presented the museum with a CD of the “Dischords” band when they 

played on the Ted Mack Amateur Hour in 1956.  Joan Bransfield Graham gave 

us a series of documents and photos among which was a group photo of the 

Class of 1962.  If anyone can help name the students in the photo, we would ap-

preciate your help.  

     Helene Stretz Krisciunas gave us a collection of lifeguard photos and of all 

things, a ribbon won by Ed Stretz for live goldfish eating at the Emerald 

Room  .Marion Stolnabb Young gave us class reunion photos for WHS Class 

of 1945.  Karla Svard Frederick dropped off a photo of  Charles Stolnabb and 

Clarence Malley with a 500 pound tuna. 

     A couple of really neat acquisitions include an ice cream push cart given to us 

by the Redding Family.  The cart was used by Ed “Pop” Redding who sold ice-

cream on the beach  for many years to the delight of children and adults alike.  

Another item was a bumper car brought in by Robert Baita from North Jersey.  

He worked on the boardwalk on Fun Pier during the 1970s, and told us this is the 

exact kind of car he worked on.  He continues to visit the Wildwoods with his 

family every summer.  Stop in to take a look and maybe take a photo “driving” 

our newly acquired bumper car. 

     It seems in 1918, a young lady by the name of  Mary Ladd Paterson won a 

framed bowling award at the Wildwood Crest Bowling Alley (located in Crest 

Pier).  Last month that award was directed to us by her granddaughter, Barbara 

Swoboda of Shillington, PA.  It also contains a silver certificate and photos of 

the alleys and the manager.  Who remembers bowling alleys at Crest Pier? 

 

                                                          . . . . . .until next time 

lived on the 100 West Block of 25th 

Street and he said it was the “greatest 

place to walk to for cinnamon buns and 

those great German recipes.”  Inge 

Friesenborg Laine of Rio Grande said 

her “memories included the 7 o‟clock 

bake.  Luther League (a youth group) met 

at Holy Trinity Lutheran Church on Sun-

day or Monday evenings.  It was always 

one person‟s job to get down to the bak-

ery shortly after the 7:00 PM baking to 

purchase the cinnamon twists for refresh-

ments after the meeting.  Nothing better 

than a fresh doughnut or twist from 

Marsh‟s!” 

 Bob Patterson of the Crest said 

“the first thing that comes to my mind is 

their delicious butter cake;  best in the 

world and the second thing is their deli-

cious cinnamon buns.  It was especially 

nice to drive by and smell them baking.”  

Mary Carlson  of North Wildwood was 

brief but said “I think that Marsh‟s is the 

place that sold the delicious butter cake.” 

 Charles Carr of North Wild-

wood responded with “Every Sunday 

morning after the 7:30 service at the old 

St. Simeon‟s on Maple Avenue, we 

would drive over to Marsh‟s to buy fresh 

glazed doughnuts for our breakfast before 

returning to church at 10:30 AM for Sun-

day School.  JoAnn Tinney Rosell from 

Cape May:  “Yes, Marsh‟s Bakery!  Af-

ter church on Sundays we would get the 

butter cake.  It was the best in the world 

and I haven‟t had one as good since.”   

 From Ocean View, Pat 

Schramm Flanagan wrote “Oh yea, 

Marsh‟s Bakery!  I can smell it now.  I 

lived on Glenwood Avenue just off of 

Park Boulevard and you could smell it all 

the way over there.  As soon as we got 

the aroma, we would walk over to the 

bakery and buy the fresh made buns.  

Before we got home with them, we were 

eating them out of the pack.  The smell of 

Marsh‟s baking and the salt air were 

home town Wildwood to us.”  Charlotte 

“Missie” Taylor, whose family owned 

Taylor‟s Photo Shop and is presently 

living in North Cape May,  remembered 

the owner Percy Marsh and his two very 

large Great Dane dogs.  She also said “I 

liked their butter cake and the hot cinna-

mon buns in the evening-yum!!” 

 Don Grosse from Edgewater, 

FL, said “they had the best cinnamon 

buns in Wildwood.  My mom and dad 

used to go there around midnight and to  

the back door where they would sell them 

fresh-baked hot cinnamon buns.”   Rose 

Iacono Mattera  of North Wildwood 

remembered “the low ceiling and the 

Do you remember  Marsh‟s Bakery on 

the corner of Poplar and New York Ave-

nues?  This question was posed to a 

number of residents and former residents 

and most were unanimous in their praise 

of the “delicious cinnamon buns and 

butter cake.” 

 Bob Frederick from Wildwood 

Crest said he remembered riding by the 

store on his bike and “smelling the great 

aromas coming from the bakery.”  Bob 

Hoffnagle of Erma, responded with “Do 

I remember Marsh‟s Bakery?  Yep!  

Like it was yesterday.”  Bob said he 

grew up in West Wildwood where his 

father had a bakery. After his dad passed 

away, the family moved to Wildwood.  

Bob‟s route home would walk him by 

Marsh‟s Bakery and the smells of baking 

were a treat.  He said it was the custom 

in those days to stop at the local bakeries 

for buns for breakfast after going to 

church.  Bob was born in West Wild-

wood in 1928 and he concluded with “I 

wouldn‟t trade my time growing up in 

Wildwood for all the tea in China!” 

 Chris Taglialatela of North 

Wildwood said “Hot Bake!   Those are 

the two most remembered words from 

the sixties.  From 7:00 AM to 7:00 PM 

people lined up to get the most luscious 

cinnamon buns with raisins and nuts, 

cinnamon and sugar twists, German but-

ter cake and more.   My salivary glands 

are working overtime just thinking of the 

good old days.”   Jack Beaver who now 

resides in Pottstown, PA, said “I remem-

ber Marsh‟s very well.”  He recalled 

another favorite called “snowflake rolls” 

and the inflationary price of 14 cents for 

a loaf of bread which his grandmother 

balked at paying.  He said, “I don‟t know 

if this is of much help to you, however, I 

had fun reminiscing.” 

 Pat Shea Lampi of Tabernacle, 

NJ said she remembers “it being at the 

end of New York Avenue, but more im-

portantly, they had the very, very best 

cinnamon buns ever!  To date, I have 

never tasted any better.  Yum, yum, 

yum!!!!”  Don Springer of North Cape 

May said “It is not possible to forget the 

hot cross buns.”  Since they had no car, 

it was his job to go to Marsh‟s, “making 

the purchase and then running as fast as 

my feet would carry me from Marsh‟s to 

Montgomery Avenue.”  Sometimes he 

stayed at his  friend Earl Moore’s 

house, and Earl‟s parents would wake 

them up for hot cross buns.  Don said 

“As I sit here at my trusty computer, I 

can almost smell those buns again.” 

Fred Grosse of Cape May Court House 

taste of their famous butter cakes.”   

Judy Miles Carr from the Crest used to 

live on W. Juniper Ave and remembers 

“the long lines that would form for the 

bakings.” 

            . . . .and so here are just some of 

the replies received about a local estab-

lishment that is just a memory, but what 

a memory!  Thank you all for respond-

ing.     A. Vinci, Editor 

Marsh’ Bakery  -  1960 

 

    Bob Paterson from Wildwood Crest 

said, “Do I remember the TOM CAT! 

WOW, what a busy place that was in the 

50s and 60s.  We drove there every Fri-

day and Saturday night in my „49 Chevy, 

stick shift, no radio, no ash tray and no 

carpeting on the floor.  Talk about a 

stripped down car, that was it!  But the 

Tom Cat was the place where everybody 

met and cruised up and down Pacific 

Avenue with stops at the Tom Cat to see 

friends.  Great burgers, shakes, sodas and 

the best waitress was Betty Hill from 

Anglesea.  How did she put up with all of 

us teenagers all those years?  Glad to see 

the Tom Cat open again.  Hope it‟s suc-

cessful.  It was a fun place with many 

memories for many people.”  

    From Cape May, Jim Monaghan 

(WHS-1958) wrote, “I‟m reminded of 

Yogi Berra‟s quote, „nobody goes there 

anymore.  It‟s too crowded‟.  Well, in the 

fifties, everybody went to the Tom Cat, 

and it was very crowded.  Before we 

could drive, we‟d walk all the way from 

North Wildwood and back again just to 

get a burger and fries.  That the girls 

went there too, had nothing at all to do 

with it.” 

 

     . . . . .and there you have it  -  memo-

ries of the Tom Cat.  Again, thank you 

for responding.   A. Vinci, Editor 

   “Do you remember a place called „The 

Tom Cat‟ on West Rio Grande Ave-

nue?”  This was the question I posed in 

our last newsletter, and these are some of 

the responses: 

   All the way from California, Jerry 

Winberger wrote, “And who wouldn‟t 

remember the Tom Cat (or, as it was 

commonly referred to, „The Cat‟)?  I 

graduated in 1959 and at that time the 

Tom Cat was the center of activity for 

nearly everyone.  Whether it was a foot-

ball game, a basketball game, or the 

weekly dance at the Crest Pier.  You 

could always count on the place filling 

up about 45 minutes to an hour after the 

event ended.” 

      Don Grosse  (WHS-1957) from 

Edgewater, Florida said “The Tom Cat 

wasn‟t just a teenage hang out.  It was a 

way of life.  We knew after every sport-

ing event, the dances and the movies,  

we would end up there.  I fell in love at 

least six times at the Tom Cat.  Every 

time we got a new car, we would head 

for the Tom Cat to show it off.  In my 

case, a „54 black Buick Roadmaster con-

vertible.  Two of the waitresses I remem-

ber most were Mrs. Moe (Marguerite 

Bixler) and Bobbi Grassi.  Tommy Tay-

lor, the owner was one of the guys.  In 

1957, our basketball team won South 

Jersey and Tommy treated us all to a trip 

to see a basketball game and a night on 

the town.  I continued my association 

with the Tom Cat for many years after 

graduation and will always have those 

„good old memories‟. 

   From Cape May, Loy Ehlers wrote 

that “In November of 1954 Helen Han-

sen (WHS-1956) first met Loy Ehlers 

(CMHS 1956) at the Tom Cat after a 

game.  They married after college and 

will celebrate their 49th wedding anni-

versary this November 25.  The Tom Cat 

was the social center for all high school 

students after any school event.  Every-

one rushed there after a game to try and 

get a seat in one of the booths.  They had 

the best hamburgers in town for a quar-

ter.  Adults went through the day for 

coffee breaks, lunch and to tease the 

owner, Mr. Tom Taylor.  It was just 

about everybody‟s favorite place during 

the 1950s.” 

  

 

      When Wildwood celebrates “The Fabu-

lous 50s weekend” in October, I am re-

minded of the summers of the 1950s 

when Wildwood hosted some of the 

most popular entertainment in the nation.     

   The following ad was taken from a 

1958 local newspaper.   This is just a 

sampling of the entertainers that came to 

our little island.   

   Names like Tony Bennett, Frankie 

Laine, Liberace and various singing 

groups made Wildwood the place to visit.  

The Tom Cat Restaurant  -  1960 
437 West Rio Grande Avenue, Wildwood 

NOTE:  By the time this photo was taken, the top of the “Cat” was missing .  If anyone has a photo with 

the complete cat intact, please e-mail the photo to us, or stop in the office and we will scan and return it to 

you.  This photo from Wildwood Historical Society Archives. 


